Elementary School Building Committee
July 27, 2009.  Stow Town Building---------COA Room

Meeting Minutes 
By Ellen Sturgis
Attendees: Ellen Sturgis (Co-Chair), Michael Wood, Craig Martin, Greg Irvine, Lisa D’Alessio. Lin Winin, Bill Spratt, Paul Griffin (CMS), Phil Poinelli (SMMA), Lorraine Finnegan (SMMA), Katie Hovis (SMMA).
Audience: Bill Byron, Pina Roca, Ann Needle.
Design Update:  Phil reviewed last week’s comments and then walked us through Option D, which applied many if not all of that input into an updated version.  Some of the highlights and changes from previous options:
· In/Out drive from 117: close to existing.  Now 50+ parking spaces for visitors/volunteers/parent drop off.  No cars backing into drive lane.  Will need to work through the drop off routine to ensure queue is off of 117.

· Knoll near firestation used for Bus drop off area (rather than building). Parking off Hartley has two curb cuts due to difference in grades: suggested those be “out” only to limit turning off of Hartley. Putting drop off where ledge/grade issues exist better than building which would possibly experience water seepage.  Will probably still need retaining wall.

· Wetlands: walked the property with SMMA wetland scientist and ConCom members and updated flagging.

· K/PreK in current front of school with designated playground

· Stone building and mechanical wing to be removed, as well as back addition (closest to ball fields)

· Public section of building could be easily closed off from classroom areas and has good access to both parking areas.

· Kitchen off current gym is removed

· Grades 4-5 upstairs on new addition; Grade 1-3 in downstairs; room for future expansion off this wing, above Hartley Rd parking area.

· Art rooms: lots of natural light; could be used as “Green Rooms” for “stage” area

· Gym/Café: have opening in between for larger school and community use if needed

· Mechanical on second floor: not unusual

Questions/comments:

· Need OT/PT near preK/K  as part of preK is special needs

· Flow to outdoor play area from gym?  Will put corridor between bathrooms and kitchen that leads directly out; also to east of Media Center.

· Platform vs stage?  Stage requires next level of code requirements which would be significantly more expensive.  Platform cannot have retractable curtains but can have wings and lights.

· Ballfield moved back. Currently not showing paved play area: feeling of school administrators that tennis courts not part of curriculum and could make way for paved play area; community courts will be at Old Bolton Rd facility.  Would create two outdoor areas for recess: given that we could have 200 students out at one time, this may be a good thing.  Some question whether we can open up treeline at back of play area at all, or is that restricted by wetlands?

DEP meeting (Lorraine)


Craig, Paul, Jamie (SMMA) and Lorraine met with DEP reps to discuss water & septic issues.  Center, Hale & Fire Station have to be considered together.  Wellhead protection area and septic system are the two challenges to fitting everything on this small site.  Still a question whether Hale well is up to code.  Soil testing in progress.


Options include: piping up from Pompo well which has capacity; connect to the Assabet Water line (if possible); look into Hale for siting.  Fire & Center will probably develop a joint system presuming Hale meets Title 5 requirements.  Geotech contract has been expanded to include Hale tests.  DEP will not require a treatment plant as we can easily demonstrate that the aggregate volume is less than 10,000 gallons.  Multiple small wells may be preferred as the protection area around each is smaller and therefore easier to site.  

The Committee authorized SMMA to expand Geotech work to borings for further information.

Moving forward: Based on the information presented tonight, the sense of the meeting was to pursue this Option D design as the preferred design.  The total square footage is only slightly over the previous options and there is room to adjust.

The architects, CMS and Michael Wood have a progress meeting with MSBA this Thursday afternoon.  We are moving into the critical time: lots of meetings to be scheduled with specific District personnel.  There is a meeting with MSBA to discuss the new CHPS/”Green”/LEED school regulations on Tuesday: Ellen asked that David Korn be invited to participate in that conference call.  Time is of the essence in order to meet the MSBA September Board meeting deadlines.

Assabet Water issue:  Following last meeting’s discussion, Craig suggested we write a letter to the selectmen explaining our concerns about the site issues outlined above and why it may make sense for the Town to get into talks with Assabet Water about hooking the town buildings into that quasi-public water supply.  Ellen will draft a letter to be reviewed by Lorraine and Craig for accuracy and will bring to the next meeting for a vote.

Outreach ideas:  Ellen asked committee members to start thinking about how to get to the public in advance of town meeting.  It was suggested we schedule a joint boards meeting in August, and then a community meeting in September.  It was also suggested we do a cable show that shows where we are right now.  Ann offered the Independent as a vehicle for spreading information, for which the committee expressed gratitutde.  Back to School Nights are September 14, 15, and 21 and we should definitely have a presence there.

Fundraising
A reminder that Greta is still looking for volunteers for the Bolton Fair August 16: easy way to raise some bucks.

Public Input

Bill Byron asked about how parking compared in this scenario to the current capacity of the combined school: it is slightly higher.
Next Meeting: August 10.  To vote on design and discuss/plan for community education plan.  It was noted that both SC and ESBC will have to vote to accept the design before it goes to MSBA Board meeting.  Michael will ensure this schedule.
Craig motioned to adjourn. Michael seconded. Unanimous approval at 9:15 PM 
Respectfully submitted by Ellen Sturgis.
